Town of Moorcroft Minutes of the Workshop Goshen Street Project Easement Monday, May 8th, 2017

Town Council Present: Mayor Steve Sproul, Councilmen Owen Mathews, Dick Claar, Paul Smoot and Ben Glenn

Town Employees Present: Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Public Works Director Cory Allison, HDR Engineers Nick VanWyhe and Heath Turbiville

Mayor Steve Sproul called Public Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Mayor Sproul opened the meeting with discussions for HDR Engineers Nick VanWyhe and Heath Turbiville regarding the easement on the Goshen Street project. Rosalie Brimmer, , was present to discuss how it would affect her property. Rosalie's retaining wall is on the easement of the project. She stated that part of the wall has already been removed. Heath and Nick viewed the maps of the area that would be affected with the council. Discussion was had on how to notify those residents involved. HDR will work with Public Works Allison on the list and letters can be mailed.

With no further questions being asked by council or audience, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Steve Sproul, Mayor

Attest:

Chervl Schrleider. Clerk/Treasurer